




Thammasat University Notification 

on 

Measures and Vigilance against the Spread of Coronavirus (2019-nCoV) 

______________________________ 

Pursuant to the situation regarding the spread of coronavirus (2019-nCoV), which 

originated in Wuhan, China, causing severe infection and the detection of infected persons 

traveling to Thailand,  

 On 26 January, 2020, Thammasat University requested its Faculties and offices to 

gather information, and monitor students and personnel traveling to or from China. 

The infection situation has, however, not improved. 

Concerned about the situation, Thammasat University hereby issues the 

Notification on Measures and Vigilance against the Spread of Coronavirus to prevent and 

monitor the spread of coronavirus as follows. 

1. Chinese students traveling to China during the past two weeks and not yet

returning to Thailand are to remain in China for at least two more weeks.  The relevant 

Faculty or office is requested to contact the students and inform them of timing which is 

appropriate for the situation.  When the students return, the Faculty or office should  

schedule additional classes for them. 

2. The Faculty or office  will request Chinese students residing in Thailand and

not returning to China during the past two weeks to avoid meeting persons recently returning 

from China to prevent infection. 

3. Students or personnel returning from China after 17 January, 2020 are

requested to refrain from coming to work or to class  for 10 days from the day of their return 

to Thailand.  They are requested to notify the Faculties or offices of their names, telephone 

numbers and addresses.  The Faculties or offices are requested to forward such information 

to the Student Affairs Division, telephone number 0-2222-8871 and to closely monitor the 

students or personnel returning from China. 

4. Students or personnel with fever or respiratory tract symptoms should report

their case to the Dean or office head, and consult a physician at the hospital for immediate 

care and treatment. 

5. Students or personnel planning to travel to China are requested to postpone

their trip.  If the trip is necessary, they are requested to avoid crowded venues, to avoid 

close contact with sneezing or coughing patients, to wear protective masks when in public 

places, to avoid animal markets and to regularly cleans their hands. 



6. The University will closely monitor the situation and may need to request  

further cooperation from the Faculties, offices, students and personnel in order to remain 

vigilant and prevent the spread of the virus. 

 Students and personnel may be informed about the situation on virus spread from 

the Department of Disease Control website https://ddc.moph.go.th/viralpneumonia/intro.php.   

In the case of incidents or suspected cases of persons contacting the virus, they are 

requested to notify the Student Affairs Division, telephone number 0 -2222-8871 or the 

Thammasat University Hospital, telephone number 0-2926-9999. 

 

 This notification is hereby issued for information and compliance. 

 

     Given on 27 January, 2020 
 

    Associate Professor Gasinee Witoonchart 
        Rector 

https://ddc.moph.go.th/viralpneumonia/intro.php
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